

Number 39, January, 1978

Election Results

Nearly 100 members cast their ballots and the final tally was close. Newly elected officers for the 1978-79 biennium are:

President - Dean Carrier, Wildlife Biologist, U.S. Forest Service, Coeur d'Alene

Vice-President - Lloyd Oldenburg, Wildlife Research Supervisor, Idaho Department of Fish and Game, Boise

Secretary-Treasurer - Jim Nee, Wildlife Biologist, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service,
Boise

The new officers will assume their responsibilities immediately following the annual meeting on January 24. Congratulations to those elected and a hearty "thank you" to all candidates for your willingness to serve.

Update on Annual Meeting

General Chairperson for the annual meeting, Steve Peterson, reports on the approaching event. This is your meeting and your attendance will add substantially to its success.

- It will be held in the Borah Theatre of the SUB on the University of Idaho campus in Moscow.
- Program will start at 9:00 am on the 24th of January and be titled: "Improving Your Visual Aids."
- 3. Tentatively, the morning session will consist of five or six speakers covering:
 - a. Word and data slides
 - b. Overhead transparencies
 - c. Video-tape
 - d. Automated tape-slide presentations
 - e. Selection of good scenic slides
 - f. Types of equipment available to improve visuals
- 4 The afternoon session will consist of a workshop-discussion session that will show how to make the graphics illustrated in the morning.
- 5. The business meeting will be held in the afternoon after the workshop.

terl them how many mouths to plan on. We also need to choose one of four different meals:
Please fill out, clip, and return the following form if you plan to go to the banquet:
I plan to attend the banquet. I prefer the following type of
(name dinner: (Check one) Swiss Steak (\$4.95) Ham & Chicken (\$5.95) Roast Beef (\$6.95) Seafood (\$7.95)
Return this form by January 17 to: Steve Peterson, Idaho Cooperative Wildlife Research Unit, University of Idaho, Moscow, Idaho, 83843.
Make A Barrel of Cash

Well---maybe a dollar or two anyway. The University Chapter and the Idaho Chapter of the Wildlife Society are cooperating in a project which, if successful, will benefit our organizations and add interest to the annual meeting. The University Chapter has lined up a display area adjacent to the meeting room and will provide salespersons to handle the sale of items you may wish to make llable. These may include: photos, sketches, sculptures, paintings, craft items, etc. The only restriction is that the merchandise be related to our wildlife heritage in some shape or fashion. You set the price for your merchandise and 10 percent of the proceeds will go to the Idaho Chapter TWS and 10 percent to the University Chapter TWS. The project needs your participation. If you have items to sell, please write: Tom Leege, Box 398, Kamiah, Idaho, 83536.

Committee Chairpersons

As the end of our term nears, the officers would like to thank the chairpersons of the various committees for their efforts on behalf of our organization during the past two years:

Awards - Jim Peek Publicity - Royce Williams Resolutions - Dean Carrier

1978 Annual Meeting - Steve Peterson Nominations & Election - Elmer Norberg

We are also grateful to members who recently accepted responsibilities: Levi Mohler - State Coordinator for the Building Fund and Scott McLean - Head of the Environmental Action Committee.

Your Officers:

President - Tom Leege, Box 398, Kamiah, ID 83536 Vice-President - Jerry Thiessen, P.O. Box 25, Boise, ID 83707 Secretary-Treasurer - Sam McNeill, 1540 Warner Avenue, Lewiston, ID 83501